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DEAR ADVISORY BOARD, 

 
We are applying for a matching grant to improve the appearance of high contributing 
home in Rockwall OTR District. We plan to replace the entire skirt around the house with 
Hardie plank lap siding that will withstand the Texas weather. The lower part of the 
house is angled out from the top and receives water runoff from the upper ¾ of the 
wood siding. As you can see from this photo, standard wood siding rots when in contact 
with the ground. The plank siding will cover appx. 400 sq. ft. and will appear the same as 
the wood, it will be painted to match. We have received estimates for demolition, repair 
and paint from $4500 to $6500. Estimation date of completion is March 1, 2023. 
 

 
We appreciate your consideration and partnering with us to keep our historic home 
looking great. 
Douglas and Marci Hall 
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TO: Historic Preservation Advisory Board 
 

DATE: February 16, 2023 
 

APPLICANT: Douglas and Marci Hall 
 

CASE NUMBER: H2023-003; Small Matching Grant for 601 N. Fannin Street 
 
 

On January 28, 2023, staff received applications for a Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) [H2023-002] and a Small Matching 
Grant from the property owners -- Douglas and Marci Hall -- for the purpose of facilitating the replacement of the house skirt 
around the entirety of the home with Hardie-Board siding.  The subject property is located at 601 N. Fannin Street and is 
designated as a High Contributing Property.  According to Section 08, Small Matching Grants, of Article 11, Development 
Applications and Review Procedures, of the Unified Development Code (UDC), residential properties located within the Old 
Town Rockwall (OTR) Historic District or the Southside Residential Neighborhood Overlay (SRO) District that are Contributing 
(i.e. High, Medium, or Low Contributing) or Landmarked Properties are eligible for matching funds up to $1,000.00.  In this case, 
the subject property is located within the Old Town Rockwall (OTR) District and is classified as a High Contributing Property.  
The project includes improvements that will be visible from the street (i.e. replacing the house skirt with Hardie-Board siding) 
and based on the applicant’s scope of work, the property is eligible for matching funds. The total valuation of the project provided 
by the applicant is $5,000.00, making the project eligible for a small matching grant of up to $1,000.00; however, approval of 
this request is discretionary decision for the Historic Preservation Advisory Board (HPAB).  As of February 6, 2023, the Historic 
Preservation Advisory Board (HPAB) has approved zero (0) small matching grants for FY2023.  Should this request be 
approved, the Small Matching Grants Fund would be reduced to $4,000.00. 
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	HPAB: On February 16, 2023, the Historic Preservation Advisory Board approved a motion to approve the Small Matching Grant (SMG) by a vote of 4-0, with Board Member Hall recusing herself and Board Member Alma McClintock absent.  
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	COA: Off
	BPFW: Off
	SMG: Yes


